
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
NOTICE of 15-Day Public Review 

 
Draft Fiscal Year 2020 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the FY 20 CAPER will be available for a 15-day public review 
beginning on November 17, 2020. All referenced documents will be available for review on the 
City’s website (www.sandiego.gov/cdbg). Please direct any inquiries or comments regarding the 
CAPER in writing to: cdbg@sandiego.gov. Direct comments to the attention of: Draft 
Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER). The comment period will 
close on December 1st, 2020 at 5:00 pm.  
 
The CAPER is prepared on an annual basis for submittal to the United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and is required as part of the annual funding granted 
to the City as part of the following federal programs: Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG); HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME); Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG); 
and Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA). The CAPER provides an assessment 
of the City’s progress toward meeting its goals and high-priority needs for these federal 
programs. The CAPER reports on how funds were spent for the reporting period and on the 
beneficiaries of the community development, social services, and housing activities undertaken.  
 
As required by the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), requests for information to be made 
available in alternative formats may be made by contacting the City Clerk at 
cityclerk@sandiego.gov or (619) 533-4000. The City is committed to resolving accessibility 
requests swiftly in order to maximize accessibility. 
  


